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Autumn Time 
There's a time to enjoy 
The flowers of spring 
And all those pleasures 
That summer will bring 
 
But as the winds will change 
And the summer will set 
Nature paints a picture 
That's hard to forget 
 
Treasure the autumn 
All those painted leaves 
The crisp fall air 
On those moon lit eves 
 
It's a blessing at best 
Not costing a dime 
For all to enjoy 
Yes --- it's autumn time 
                        Llewelyn Ellsworth Dahlen 
 

Just a Reminder about Library 
Cards 
Students:  A student ID is required to check 
out items from the library and to use items 
on reserve in the library.  Please bring your 
ID card to the circulation desk to be entered 
into the library system. 
Faculty and staff:  A library card is required 
to check out items from the library including 
AV equipment.  If you do not already have a 
card in the library, please come to the 
circulation desk to get one. 
 

 
 
A new password for off campus access to 
NC LIVE went into effect August 15, 2005.  
Please come by or call the library for this 
password.  The CCCC password is available 
to faculty, staff, and registered students. 

 
Things You Might Not Know  

about the Library 
You know that you can do research in the 
library; but did you know that the reference 
librarian can assist you in obtaining the 
information you need?   
 
Were you aware that the Lee and Harnett 
libraries have study rooms available?  If you 
need a place to study with a group, or study 
without distraction, they can provide that.  If 
you want to take advantage of a break in 
your schedule of traditional classes to view a 
college-by-cassette videotape or DVD, you 
can do that in the study rooms.  Also, all the 
libraries have carrels available in the back of 
the library that provide individual seating.   
 
Did you know the libraries have some 
movies you can check out?  What about 
curling up with a good mystery or romance -- 
paperback and bestseller collections are 
available.  Did you know the Lee campus 
library has a large music collection on CD? 
Did you know we have some books on 
audiocassette?   
 
Did you know you can send an e-mail, type 
a paper, read a magazine or newspaper, or 
make a photocopy? 
 
Did you know that the people at 
the circulation desk just LOVE to 
help? 

 

 
 
 
 
Book Sale 
The CCCC Libraries are planning a book 
sale during the week of October 24-28.  We 
would welcome any donations of paperback 
or hardback books for this sale. 



You Don’t Have the Book I Want— 
How Do I Get It? 
The CCCC Library provides two different 
ways to get books from other libraries.  The 
library is a member of a consortium of 44 
libraries known as CCLINC (Community 
Colleges Libraries In North Carolina).  
Through the library catalog, items can be 
located at any or all of these libraries.  To 
request a book from another library, you 
may call or come by a CCCC library or if you 
already have a library card, you may request 
the book online through the catalog.  For 
instructions on how to do this, please call 
any of the campus libraries.  The book will 
be sent to a CCCC library for you to check 
out.  There is no charge for this service.  
Books usually arrive within one-two weeks. 
 
Books that are not available at a CCLINC 
library can also be ordered through another 
type of interlibrary loan.  If you are unable to 
locate a book through CCLINC, the 
interlibrary loan librarian, Ellen Viggiano, will 
try to get the book from another library.  To 
request a book, please call the library or 
come by and fill out a yellow interlibrary loan 
form.  A library card is also required for this 
type of interlibrary loan.  Obtaining a book 
by this process usually takes longer--
sometimes up to a month. 
 
From the Media Librarian 
New AV equipment is available for checkout 
by staff for college purposes:  CD players, 
PowerPoint remotes, and additional laptops 
and data projectors.  The new employee 
orientation on October 11 will cover 
checkout procedures and use of the AV 
equipment. 
 

Library Instruction 
The goal of the library staff is to help each 
library user become knowledgeable, 
comfortable, and independent in accessing 
information through contemporary library 
technology and basic resources.  To help 
achieve this goal, a variety of instructional 
classes are available for students, faculty, 
and staff.  The instructional services librarian 
will help determine the best class for the 
type and level of instruction needed.  
Individual instruction is available.  Please 
contact Janice Pope at 718-7245 or 
jpope@cccc.edu.  

New Books 
The new book shelves at the Lee campus 
have been relocated to the library entrance 
on the Bell Building side.  The Harnett and 
Chatham libraries also have new book 
sections.  New books are books recently 
purchased by the library.  These include 
fiction, nonfiction, and curriculum-related 
subjects. 
Please come and browse. 
 
 
 

                   
 
Locations 
1105 Kelly Drive, Sanford, NC 27330 
Phone:  919-718-7244; Fax: 919-718-7378 
 
1075 E. Cornelius Harnett Blvd, Lillington, NC 27546 
Phone:  910-893-9101; Fax:  910-893-3224 
 
764 West Street, Pittsboro, NC 27312 
Phone:  919-542-6495; Fax:  919-542-6798 
 
Regular Library Hours 
Sanford:  7:30am-9pm, M-Th 
 7:30-3:30pm, F 
Lillington and Pittsboro:  7:30am-8pm, M-Th; 

7:30am-3:30pm, F 
 
All libraries are closed on Saturday and Sunday. 
Hours may vary during summer semester and semester 

breaks.  Changes will be posted on library doors. 
 
The Staff 
Lee Campus (Sanford) 
Linda Stone, Dean of Library Services 
Janice Pope, Reference/Instructional Services Librarian 
Renee Dusenbury, Media Librarian 
Ellen Viggiano, Evening Librarian 
Leonard Viggiano, Evening Librarian 
Dianna Habib, Lead Library Assistant 
Peggy Cotten, Library Assistant 
B.J. Thompson, Library Assistant 
Nancy McLendon, Evening Library Assistant 
Elizabeth Budny, Library Secretary 
 
Harnett Campus (Lillington) 
Barbara Wood, Library Assistant 
Ellen Dickey, Evening Librarian 
Roxann Granger, Evening Library Assistant 
 
Chatham Campus (Pittsboro) 
Pam Mantia, Library Assistant 
Leigh Moser, Evening Librarian 
 

                                   


